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Statement by Norway

Norway welcomes the delegation of Guinea and complements it for the presentation of the national report. We express our greatest sympathy with the people of Guinea in these times of Ebola. While recognizing the need for strict procedures to stop the disease, we underline that any restrictions on human rights should be lifted as soon as it is medically safe to do so. 

We acknowledge progress made by Guinea since the last review, including holding free elections and transition to civilian rule. However, violence associated with demonstrations continues to be a challenge. We recommend that police and gendarmerie receive adequate training in crowd control and the use of force and firearms in line with international standards.

In relation to the events of 28 September 2009, we recommend that authorities conclude the investigation of the stadium massacre to ensure that those culpable be held to account.

Norway is concerned about the rights of girls and women in Guinea. Female illiteracy is higher than for males; few girls receive higher education; and women are under-represented in public life. We recommend implementation of measures to ensure boys and girls have equal opportunity to education at all levels.

Finally, violence against women remains widespread in Guinea. We recommend that the authorities implement measures to reduce violence against women, including domestic violence, spousal rape and Female Genital Mutilation (FGM).

Thank you. 
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